
Organization for Defending Victims of Violence (ODVV) 

Item 7: General Debate 

Mr. President, 

Nowhere we have witnessed a bitter occupation like Palestine, where a 
large population is forced to accept an imposed occupation by the 
occupying forces and its allies. Now, following the one sided proposal 
of the “deal of the century”, Israel, enjoying the support of the United 
States, is speaking about “unilateral annexation” of the West Bank. A 
one-sided proposal that benefits Israel, through violating the rights of 
Palestinians and increases the colonialist power, creating another 
“Bantustan”1.  

On this basis, while expressing deep concern over the human rights 
conditions of Palestinians, ODVV: 

- Calls upon the international community, the UN General 
Assembly, Security Council and the HRC as the most important 
peace establishing bodies to clearly oppose and reject “the 
unilateral annexation” which threatens international peace and 
security. 

- Calls upon the international community and international human 
rights and humanitarian law organizations to pay attention to the 
policies of the occupier and the organized blockade and to take 
action to identify the fundamental international rights of 
Palestinians to self-determination and territorial integrity. 

- Calls on the international community and international 
organizations not to recognize Israel and its allies’ interests and 
the disregard of a notable number of international resolutions 
including 452 (1979) and 2334 (2016), and condemn Israel’s 
failure to undertake commitments under international law and 
treat Israel as a violator so that the long-time international 
consensus against Israel policies is not undermined. 

                                                            
1 . https://www.ohchr.org/EN/NewsEvents/Pages/DisplayNews.aspx?NewsID=25857&LangID=E 
 


